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November 21, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide district court,  prosecution, and law enforcement services to Highline School District related to the issuing, enforcement and processing of infractions captured through the use of automated school bus safety cameras. 

School districts are authorized to install and operate automated school bus safety cameras on school buses to be used for the detection of violations of RCW 46.61.370(1). Highline School District Board of Directors has approved the use of school bus safety cameras and has contracted for camera services through an outside vendor. In order for the tickets generated by the school bus safety cameras to be valid in Washington State, the tickets must be issued by a law enforcement officer and the infractions may be processed and adjudicated in District Court. 

This agreement provides the law enforcement, court and prosecution services necessary for Highline School District to implement the school bus camera system and opens doors for other school districts to utilize the County’s services if they are similarly interested in implementing school bus safety cameras. Ideally, these contracts would be approved for use as templates for similar school district programs arising in the future. 

Highline School District will reimburse the County for these services as specified in the interlocal agreements provided as Attachment A and Attachment B. We estimate that the County will receive combined revenue of roughly $20,144 in the 2015/2016 biennium, $40,705 in the 2017/2018 biennium, and more in years thereafter. 
These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1 and Objective 2 by maintaining proactive law enforcement presence for children in King County schools, proactively fighting against vehicle accidents involving children, and ensuring fair and accessible justice systems.

Thank you in advance for considering this worthwhile contract partnership. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Initiatives, at 206-263-9631.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive 
   Office (KCEO)
Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Initiatives, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Heather Dean, Budget Director, King County District Court

The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff

Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)

Robin Rask, Contract Services, KCSO

